Meeting Minutes for May 14, 2009

Milton Planning Board

The 24th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2009 was held on Thursday, May 14, 2008, at 6:15p.m.

In attendance:  Emily Keys Innes, Peter F. Jackson, Edward L. Duffy, Bernard J. Lynch, III Alexander Whiteside, Planning Board members and William Clark, Planning Director, and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board voted to postpone the approval of Meeting Minutes from 3/12, 4/23, 5/4, 5/5, 5/7, and 5/14, 2009 
FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed future meeting dates of May 28th, June 4th, 11th and 25th, 2009.  These meetings will be held in the John Cronin Conf. Room at Town Hall.
CITIZENS SPEAK     No citizens spoke.

2. OLD BUSINESS:
REORGANIZATION OF THE PLANNING BOARD
Chairman Innes opened the floor to nominations for the position of Chairman. Edward Duffy nominated Peter Jackson as new Chair and the board voted to close the nominations and then voted unanimously in favor of Peter Jackson as Chair. Peter Jackson nominated Alex Whiteside as Secretary and the board voted unanimously in favor of Alex Whiteside as Secretary.

Chairman Innes thanked the Board for all its hard work during the past year.
36 CENTRAL AVE
Paul Sullivan, of Milton Partners LLC, the developer of “The Residences at Brook Hill”, appeared before the Board at an informational session.  Mr. Sullivan stated that the developer would like to pursue further amending the Special Permit to allow a 30 inch height increase of the building. The height increase would allow for taller ceiling heights in the 2nd, 3rd, & 4th floor units and allow for an increase in the building’s roof pitch. A variance would be required.
540 HARLAND ST
Hearing continued on a request for modification of the Open Space Development Special Permit for 540 Harland Street. Town Counsel determined that the owners of 2 affected lots could request the modification. Robert Hannigan representing the owners of lots A & B showed a modified plan which will be further revised,. The hearing was continued until May 28th.
            TEMPLE SHALOM
The Planning Board discussed steps in the process of determining how to conduct its study. Temple’s representatives discussed with the Board options which the Temple’s “Home Committee” considered, leading them to their current position. The Board then joined the Selectmen for further discussion of the Advisory Committee. 
3. ADJOURNMENT   
A motion was made, seconded and the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:10 p.m.











____________________








Alexander Whiteside, Secretary


